
 

 
 
 
 
4 July 2014 
            
Newsletter No 37 

 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 

Thought for the Week 
 

“God is our refuge and strength, an ever present help in trouble.” 
Psalm 46:1 

 
Changes to Parents Evening Reminder 
Mrs Sturridge-Packer will be available for class 6S parents consultation on Friday 11 July from 2:30pm to 
7:00pm. Appointment letters are being sent out today. 
 Parents Evening for 2S (Miss Swords Class) will take place on Monday 7 July 2014.   For the rest of the 
school parents evening will be held on Tuesday 8 July 2014. Letters have already been sent out and you will 
receive your appointment time by Friday 4 July 2014. 
 
Dates for your diary 

Date Event Venue  Time  

11 July 2014 Year 6 Leaver‟s Party School Hall 5:00pm – 7:00pm 

14 July 2014 Year 6 Leaver‟s Service School Hall 6:00pm 

14 July 2014 Church Service St Mary‟s Church 10:30am 

 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration Assembly on 
Monday 30 June 2014. All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend and stay for coffee afterwards. If 
Parents/Carers do attend could I please ask them to stay until Celebration Assembly finishes. This 
demonstrates to all the children that the entire celebration assembly is valued by Parents/ Carers. Thank you 
for your support. 
 

Dancers in Dance Festival    
Nursery 

For their fantastic efforts in 
preparing for and dancing in 
the Annual Dance Festival 

  The Whole Class  RW 
For excellent dancing and showing 

fantastic support to the dancers 

Caleb Tucker  RB 
For a super description of the Life 

Cycle of a Butterfly 

Donald Duncan   1C 
For a fantastic description of 

Winnie the Witch 

All the Dancers   1/2L 
For excellent dancing in the Dance 

Festival 

     Electric Slide Dancers    2S 
For working hard to prepare for the 

Dance Festival 
Krishma Mahandru   3B 

For working hard and making 
good progress in Maths 

Roselyn Kalunga-Nyota   3/4SS 
For settling in well to her new 

school and even performing in the 
Dance Festival 

 Xaria Douglas     4J 
For working extremely hard to 

prepare for the Dance Festival and 
supporting other dancers 

Saif Sharif   5W 
For working hard in every 

lesson 

Raphiela Thompson    5/6B 
For having a superb and unselfish 

attitude towards the Dance Festival 

Elisha Lane    6S 
For his contribution to the Dance 

Festival 

 
 
 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=ofsted+outstanding&um=1&hl=en&safe=active&sa=N&rls=com.microsoft:en-gb:IE-SearchBox&rlz=1I7ADFA_en&biw=1024&bih=571&tbm=isch&tbnid=gp1nYQGKbV-IKM:&imgrefurl=http://frogphilp.com/blog/?p=538&imgurl=http://frogphilp.com/blog/wp-content/uploads/ofsted-logo-2.gif&w=564&h=384&ei=4cBIUP7aFoOm0QWK6YCYAQ&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=211&vpy=2&dur=3454&hovh=185&hovw=272&tx=140&ty=93&sig=106441611285777759911&page=1&tbnh=109&tbnw=160&start=0&ndsp=17&ved=1t:429,r:1,s:0,i:76


 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the „Kind and Thoughtful‟ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  The award 
will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 30 June 2014. The lucky children will also have fruit 
and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up RW 

Spick and Span 3B 

Movement Bird 1C 

Attendance RB 

Dinnertime Yummy Bear goes to 6S   Runners up 3B 

 
Attendance and Punctuality 
Please support us in continuing to improve our attendance and punctuality by encouraging your children to 
come to school and be on time every day. 
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

Children break up on 
Friday 18 July 2014 

and return to school on 
Wednesday 3 September 2014 

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Executive Head Teacher  
National Leader of Education 

KS1 KS2 

Ramandeep Chohhan 
For always being a good friend to 

others in the class 

Madihah Luqman 
For sitting in the quiet area at break 
times with a child who had hurt their 

ankle and couldn‟t play 


